


APTA Recommendations on MAP-21
America’s future is riding on public transportation. To ensure 
strong federal public transportation and highway programs 
through and beyond the next long-term authorization bill, APTA 
recommends Congress:

�Q    Authorize a public transportation program that provides strong 
funding for no less than six years.  

�Q    Establish a new dedicated Trust Fund funding mechanism 
that supplements existing dedicated revenues for the Highway 
Trust Fund and the Mass Transit Account. 

�Q   Authorize a $100.4 billion federal transit program over six years, 
which would grow the current $10.7 billion annual program to 
$22.2 billion by 2020.

�Q    Restore the bus and bus facilities program to pre-MAP-21 levels.

�Q    Increase and balance federal capital investments in programs 
for formula funding, new starts and extensions, state of good 
repair,done and bus and bus facilities. 

�Q    Ensure existing public transportation infrastructure and 
facilities are maintained and updated through major capital 
investments in current and future projects.

�Q   Enact a robust and long-term program for investment in high-
speed and intercity passenger rail.
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